
QUARTERLY ISSUES PROGRAMS LIST FOR STATION - WFXX

JANUARY 1 - MARCH 31, 2023

PLACED IN THE PUBLIC FILE - APRIL 7, 2023

SECTION 1 - ISSUES

The station has identified the following issues pertaining to our community this quarter:

1. Community Affairs

SECTION 2 - RESPONSIVE PROGRAMMING

WFXX has broadcast the following programming with the referenced identified issues

1. Community Affairs

JANUARY

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on January 6 at 5:03 pm Andalusia Chamber director 
Laura Wells was interviewed for 9 minutes the increased traffic for Candyland, the City of 
Andalusia's Christmas event. Duffy said the city attracted the most visitors in Candyland's 
history, including visitors from 14 different states. This past event featured additional events 
like free music concerts and extended hours for ice skating, the ice slide and "snow" events on 
the court square.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on January 19 at 4:04 pm Andalusia Chamber 
director Laura Wells was interviewed for 11 minutes about the upcoming Andalusia Chamber of 
Commerce annual membership banquet. The banquet will be held January 20 at 5 pm and will 
be titled "Champions in Business." Wells said it will be an ESPY type awards night celebrating 
local businesses. A 7 pm dinner will be followed by the awards ceremony and then guest 
speaker, Bert Bean of Insight Global. Entertainment will also come from a Harlem Wizard 



performer. For more information on the annual Chamber Banquet, Wells told listeners to call 
the chamber at 334 222-2030, or search Facebook for complete Banquet details. 

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on January 31 at 5:05 pm City of Andalusia Public 
Information Director Michele Gurlach provided information concerning registration for 
Andalusia baseball and softball leagues. Registration opened today, January  31 and will 
continue until February 15. Baseball is open to ages 4-15 and softball is for ages 4-12. Tryouts 
for both sports will be Friday, Feb 17 and a $35 registration fee is required for both sports for 
one child, $55 for 2 children and $75 for 3 or more children. Scholarships are also available for 
those with a financial need. Register at Johnson Park or online at cityofandalusia.com. For more 
information, listeners were asked to call 334 222-2714. 

FEBRUARY

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on February 2 at 4:07 pm, Kayla Salter, representing 
the Covington Equine Association, was interviewed for 10 minutes about the group's upcoming 
Valentine Dance. The dance is scheduled for Saturday, February 11 and will be held at the 
Covington Center Arena, located on the North Bypass in Andalusia. Tickets will be $20 for adults 
and $5 for children and all proceeds will go to the Regina Short Memorial Fund and Mentor 
Program. There will be a live band and a BBQ dinner served. For additional information, Salter 
urged listeners to call her at 334 504-9495, or search Covington Equine Association of 
Facebook. 

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on February 3 at 5:11 pm, Leigh Darby, Assistant 
Director for the Evergreen Chamber of Commerce, provided information concerning 
investment opportunities for members of the Chamber. Darby's information urged local 
businesses to take advantage of a benefits package for individual businesses that includes a 
partnership with VIVA Health, ALLIANCE, as well as Canopy Insurance to offer businesses' 
employees comprehensive healthcare benefits at affordable rates. Darby asked listeners to call 
her for more information at 251 578-1000, or email CCAAquotes@allianceplans.com to receive 
individual quotes for local businesses. 



"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on February 24 at 4:03 pm, Covington Baptist 
Association (CBA) Director of Missions, Otis Corbitt, announced that disaster relief training is 
coming to Covington County March 17-18. Corbitt said disaster relief is a great ministry to 
people in need, but training is required for safety and effectiveness. The Alabama Baptist 
Disaster Relief Ministry is bring cleanup, recovery and chainsaw training to the local association 
Friday and Saturday, March 17-18. Although there is a registration fee, Corbitt said simply pay 
for the training and present a receipt after training is completed, and the CBA will reimburse 
each individual fully. To register and pay visit sbdr.org/event/disaster-relief-training-covington-
association; that web address was repeated multiple times, and listeners were urged to call 
Corbitt at 334 222-3009. Leroy Cole and Larry Jackson will also be available to help those 
interested in the training. 

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on February 28 at 4:33 pm, Fox 107 announced the 
State of Alabama had awarded a grant to Bethesda House, a local emergency domestic violence 
safehouse in the amount of $105, 757. Because of the possibility of immediate danger to the 
victims and occasional victim's children at the home, the location is not available to the public. 
However, Fox 107 urged any and all victims of domestic violence to call any local police 
department or sheriff's office for help, and if warranted, how to be placed in the secure 
location. WFXX is proud to stand with Alabama Governor Kay Ivey, who said "I commend these 
shelter organizations that are used to help victims flee volatile and often dangerous situations 
and find refuge and safety in those shelters." For more information, listeners were urged to call 
Fox 107 at 334 222-2222.

MARCH

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on Thursday, March 2 at 5:04 pm, LBW Community 
College Director of Community and Student Engagement, Katie King, was interviewed for 12 
minutes concerning upcoming weekend events at LBW. King said Friday and Saturday, March 3-
4 it's time for the 2nd Annual Saints on Stage, a variety show that will include singing groups 
and individuals, comedy skits, dancing and more, all provided by local entertainers from LBW 
Community College and the Andalusia area residents. King also said they are hosting LBW 
Homecoming on March 4th  at the Andalusia campus.  "This will be a great day of sports and 
early spring weather and we're excited to showcase our amazing sports teams. All community 
members are welcome to come out and join us for this FREE event." King said any listeners 



wanting additional information can contact her at 334 881-2236. King said local businesses can 
be sponsors of both events by emailing her at kking@lbwcc.edu.

 "The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on March 15 at 5:12 pm, Mandi Morris, a teacher at 
Straughn Elementary School in Covington County, provided Fox 107 with important information 
for local parents. Straughn Elementary School kindergarten registration will take place Friday, 
March 24 from 8 am until 1 pm at Straughn Elementary School. Parents are asked to bring the 
child or children's birth certificate, Social Security Number, immunization record and proof of 
residence, such as a current utility bill. Morris said the child or children must be 5 years of age 
before September 1, 2023 to qualify for registration. Parents needing additional information 
were urged to call Straughn Elementary School at 334 427-1311.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on March 23 at 4:06 pm, City of Andalusia 
Communications Director, Michele Gerlach provided information about the City's opening of 
The Splash Pad. The Splash Pad is a water recreation area for children of all ages and has 
become very popular at Andalusia's recreation park, Johnson Park. Gerlach said The Splash Pad 
will open on Saturday, March 25, just in time for Spring Break. Gerlach said The Splash Pad 
attraction will remain open through next weekend, then resume regular hours for the summer, 
closing on Mondays for maintenance. Listeners were urged to email Gerlach at 
Michele.Gerlach@cityofandalusia.com, or call 334 222-2714. 

 


